

Wernow's Message Office of the Governor Kosrae State

Post Office Box 158 Tofol, Kosrae FM 96944 Telephone (691) 370-3002/3003/3009

September 25, 2023

His Excellency Wesley W. Simina President Federated States of Migronesia

Palikir, Pohnpei, FM 96941

RE: Request for FY2023 Grants Extension

Dear President Simina

It gives me great pleasure to extend warm greetings from Kosrae. I am submitting a request for the extension of the Compact Sector Grants to assist with the first quarter of fiscal year 2024.

The purpose of this request is to allow the remaining bulances within the Compact Sector Grants that will be lapsed during the current fiscal year to be extended to until December 31, 2023. The grant numbers being requested is as follows:

- 1. D23AF00021
- 3. D23AF00017
- 4. D23AF00016
- is. D28AF00015
- 6. D23AF00014
- 7. D23AF00013
- 8. D23AF00012
- 9. D22AF00326 10. D22AF00076
- 11. D21AF10020

I respectfully request that the National Government lends its support and take every action to expedite the availability and use of the current compact funding for the coming fiscal quarter. Should there be need for additional information/clarification, do let me know.

Respectfully submitted

Tulensa W. Palik Governor

Acting Chief Justice, KSC

"TUKENI OREKMA IN AKWOYE MWET LASR A AN SESR KOSRAE"

WORKING TOGETHER FOR THE WELLBEING OF OUR PEOPLE AND KOSRAE

MECEIVEN